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Important Dates: 

 

 

1st October 
 VIRTUAL OPEN EVENING 

 
26th – 30th October 

HALF TERM 
 

19th November 
Year 11 Parents Evening 

 
10th December 

Year 9 Parent Evening 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      

  
 

  

 
 

Virtual Visitors 
 
In English, we love welcoming authors, actors and performers into school.  Sadly, 
we’ve not been able to allow this for several months.  However, we are 
determined that the current situation will not stop us sharing our love of books 
and all things literary. 
Next week, we are beginning our programme of “Virtual Visitors”.  We are 
embracing new technologies so that we can meet local authors and even have 
question and answer sessions with them.  Two Year 7 forms will be the first to 
sample this new approach when they get chance to meet Eve Hainsworth, a 
talented author who is showcased by UCLAN publishing (who also look after the 
New York Times bestselling author, AJ Hartley – a previous visitor whose novels 
are set in Preston). 
Eve’s books will be available to buy via Parentpay and we will arrange for signed 
copies to be collected in school.  There are a range of different novels from this 
author, some of which are particularly suited to students with dyslexia, those 
who prefer shorter reads, and some novels for more confident readers with 
mature themes - we will indicate all this on Parentpay.   
This is just the start!  We are hoping to bring more virtual visitors into school for 
all year groups.  Our plans include more author “visits”, “performances” and 
“workshops” and it is our intention that all students in every year group will be 
given these opportunities. 
Mrs Woodhouse 
Curriculum Leader for English 
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Supporting Reading at Home 
One of the most common requests the English Department receive at Parents’ Evening is for advice on ways to 
encourage students to read at home.  Sadly, students who were once avid readers become more engaged with 
new technologies once they reach high school and seem more interested in their mobile phones than their 
favourite authors!  I’m not advocating removing the use of social media – it is a vital way of staying connected 
during the current situation – many authors have their own websites with games and further reading (JK 
Rowling’s ‘Pottermore’ website is just one example). 
However, research has proven time and time again that reading does not just support English, it also develops 
the skills of decoding that are vital for success in Science and Maths.  This helpful chart provides a few ideas for 
simple ways parents can support their children. 
In addition, the English Department provide reading recommendations each term.  We have chosen these as 
they run alongside and support the term’s scheme of work and key theme.   These will be inside your daughter’s 
English book. 
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What a pleasure and a relief it is to be back at school and teaching face-to-face Geography lessons once again. 
Things are certainly different with Geography having to scale back our group tasks and practical work but on the 
bright side, Years 7 and 8 have an extra half hour of Geography each week – silver linings! 
 
Year 7 start the year with a unit on what Geography is and some of the key skills required to be a good 
Geographer. There have been some excellent early homework tasks and students have been engaged and 
knowledgeable in lessons.  
 
Year 8 has begun with a unit on river landscapes. This starts with the geographical processes and landforms, 
before moving onto flooding and river management. The level of detail being included in work and the standard 
of vocabulary have been impressive.  
 
Year 9 is a year when we start to blend in some GCSE content and to raise the complexity of work. These 
students are investigating the spatial distribution of biomes around the world and how these are created by the 
shape and orbit of the planet. We will soon be looking more closely at tropical rainforests.  
 
The GCSE students face a real challenge to maintain our usual high standards but great credit goes to both year 
groups for the work they have put in so far and the independent approach many are taking to their studies.  
Something I always mention at this time of year is The Year 7 ‘Moving On Up’ work that many students 
completed over the summer holidays – this year the Great British Staycation saw more postcards and travel logs 
than ever! In total, there were 57 postcards from a wide range of locations; I really enjoyed receiving these! 
Thank you to everyone who took the time to write and send a postcard, and a particular mention for Mariella 
and Jessica, (both in 7S) who produced great travel logs for their trips to Anglesey and the canals of North Wales 
respectively.  
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Mr Bowles, Curriculum Leader for Geography 
 

 

 
Earthy has had a Staycation too! Can you identify where in the UK he is? Be as specific as possible and email your 
answer (from your school account) to g.bowles@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:g.bowles@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk
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PGHS Student Appearing on BBC IPlayer’s ‘Into the Wild’! 
 
Look out for Shanzeh (Year 11) who will be appearing in ‘Into the Wild – Mimi on a Mission Digital Detox’, 
available on BBC IPlayer from Saturday 26th September  The episode shows city-loving Mimi and seven teens 
from across the UK who are about to swap their phones, social media, gaming and home luxuries to head to the 
wilds of the spectacular Scottish Highlands. They spend one week going back to basics, connecting with nature 
and taking part in a series of bracing outdoor activities.  
 

  
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Macmillan Cake Sale 
 
We held our annual Macmillan Coffee Morning on 
Thursday 24th September for KS3 and Friday the 
25th September for KS4. The kitchen staff in school 
made some amazing cupcakes, which went down 
a treat! Thank you to all the kitchen staff involved 
with this!   
 
The event was an immense triumph and we would 
like to thank everyone who purchased one or 
donated for Macmillan Cancer Support.  Watch 
this space for the final amount raised! 
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Head’s Commendations 
 
Lojaina A (Year 8) 
Head’s Commendation awarded for fantastic linguistic skills and a fabulous start to German. You have mastered 
the past and present tense in German in your first ever lessons of German and your spoken skills and 
pronunciation are excellent. Well done on your fabulous efforts! 

 
Hanya A (Year 8) 
Head’s Commendation awarded for fantastic linguistic skills and a fabulous start to German. You have mastered 
the past and present tense in German in your first ever lessons of German and your spoken skills and 
pronunciation are excellent. Well done on your fabulous efforts! 

 
Elena L (Year 8) 
Head’s Commendation awarded in English. Elena used her initiative and challenged herself to write her own 
ending for a 'cliff-hanger story' that we read and work on in English.  It was written beautifully, with reference to 
all the finer details read earlier on in the story. Not only did she write this all by herself, she was also brave 
enough to eventually stand at the front of her class/peers by herself and read the ending to them. Well done 
Elena - proud of you! 

 
Amy M (Year 7) 
Head’s Commendation awarded for excellent work completed over the summer in the 'Moving On Up' booklet. 
Great attitude to lessons. 

 
Esha C (Year 9) 
Head’s Commendation awarded for excellent attitude to completing work, even when home learning. The work 
was done to a great standard too! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/79425760
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/79425759
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/78255052
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/78250213
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/78238419
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Covid Response 
 

Please note, our ‘September 2020’ webpage has now been re-named as ‘Covid Response’. This can be found 
from the main navigation bar on our website. A tab within this page is ‘useful home learning information’. 

 

  
 
 

Please visit our Attendance Policy Appendix on our school ‘Covid Response’ webpage for Attendance 

information. 
 

http://www.penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk/september-2020-opening/6093207.html 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk/september-2020-opening/6093207.html
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Breaktime 
service 

 

 
 

Break-time service will 
resume on Monday 
21st September with 

one year group per key 
stage, each day. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow us on twitter 
for regular school 
news and updates. @ 

https://twitter.com/P
enworthamGH 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Virtual Open Evening 
 

We will be holding a virtual open evening for 
prospective parents and pupils on Thursday 1st 

October from 6pm. Whilst we're unable to meet face 
to face, we hope parents and pupils will enjoy our 

‘Virtual Open Evening’ experience. 
Prospective parents and pupils can visit our school 

website for the virtual open evening and this 
information will stay live throughout October. Parents 
and pupils can watch our curriculum films to meet the 
staff and will be able to get in touch with the school by 

email to ask any questions that they may have 
regarding our school and the admission process. 
https://penworthamgirls.theschooltour.co.uk/ 

 
 

 
 

 

https://twitter.com/PenworthamGH
https://twitter.com/PenworthamGH
https://penworthamgirls.theschooltour.co.uk/
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New Work Experience Opportunities 
 
 

An excellent opportunity to advertise to students in Years 10 and 11 
 

 
 

 

For further details please visit the website using the link below: 
 

 

https://mailchi.mp/investineducation/7mwpbvydmd-996567?e=cf07ad3cc3 
 

https://mailchi.mp/investineducation/7mwpbvydmd-996567?e=cf07ad3cc3
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

Bravo Maia F!          Bravo Eve B!    Bravo Olivia S! 
 

 


